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BOARD MEETING – August 17, 2022
PRESENT:
	MICHELLE CROMWELL

ROGER CROOK

PAT DEGNAN

DANIEL GRANT

MICHAEL ILARDI
	GLEN KATZ 

MARK KEMPNER

STEVEN KOENIGSBERG

DEBORAH LINNELL
	MICHAEL LYNCH 

DARYL MACELLARO

JOANNE MACHALABA 

BEVERLY NEMIROFF
 

 
 
	KRISTEN NEU 

AMI NICKEL 

BARRY SILBIGER

MICHAEL STOCKNOFF 




ADMINISTRATION: ROBERT ROSSMEISSEL, Esq.

ARRIVED LATE: 
LEFT EARLY: Mark Kempner 9pm
ABSENT:   Michelle Cromwell
Michael Ilardi, President, called the meeting to order on Wednesday, August 17, 2022, at 8:04 p.m. 
Ami Nickel 
Roll Call  
MOTION #1: Motion to approve the minutes of the July 20, 2022 Board Meeting.

Motion by: Michael Ilardi, President
2nd by: Mike Stocknoff, Director
Discussion: 
Page 3: motion 3 to appropriate- change to Capital Improvement Fund


By doing this we could allow a simple majority if the question goes to the ballot



How does this impact next year’s dues: It does not have a direct impact on 2023 dues



Take out- this is unlikely 



Add: 2023 budget will include some replenishment of the funds. 

Motion Carried

CORRESPONDENCE
Mike: Rockaway Township wrote about 15 Lakeshore Drive- on the Sept 6 board of adjustment: Request to exceed existing impervious coverage from the existing 29.25% (5891 sf) to 29.66% (5974 sf) to allow the addition of a porch to the front of the house. Board agrees that we do not have an issue with this. 
GOOD & WELFARE
Joanne Karbowniczak 14 North Brookside Drive: Tennis community understand the motion will be presented to replace 6 tennis courts with a multisport court. Please consider the $260,000 of savings on this project and that we have downsized our original plan. We have listened to the community and their interest in having more of what they are asking for. 

Deirdre Fretz, 95 Lake Shore Drive: We are very excited to have courts here, we do not want to see the courts falling apart even further and this project will have a long lifespan. 

Barry Mendelsohn, 53 Oakland Ave: Many years ago, there was concern about Picatinny Arsenal in regard to the leaching into the lake or ground, wondering if there is any information on that. 

Mike Ilardi: That would be a good conversation for a Township meeting, we do not have any information on that. 

Frances Zegar, 31 Mohawk Ave and Chris Kleinwaks, 77 Oakland Ave: Last year we spoke at the meetings about beach one playgrounds. We wanted to make it known that we continue to have concerns about the safety and rusting on the playground. We are seeing injuries at the playground and with all the costs rising of materials, we wanted to bring it to your attention once again. The original quote that we got to replace the entire playground was $100,000 and understand that is a major cost, we are proposing that we do this in phases over a few years and we are hoping the board can allocate funds to assist with this. 

Barbara Neibart, 36 Wenonah Ave: I am talking again in favor of post tension surface for the tennis courts. There has been two years of research and if we use asphalt, the soil will still move even with a drain so that would be a temporary fix and we will end up spending more money. The post-tension surface has a 25-year guarantee and a 60 year lifespan. If we do not do this, we will have to resurface the tennis courts in 7 years. There are two solutions, if we do not do the right thing now, people’s dues will be impacted, or it will get voted down and those courts will not be usable again. 

Pat Degnan, 88 Valley View Drive: Came across an old piece that would be sent out every year. Read president’s message: note spoke about the leadership in the lake and how grateful the community should be of the board. He is confident the goals of the future will be expansive and looks forward to new goals for the community. Pat fully supports the tennis court question; it is a goal that has been a long time coming and this is the time for it. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT: Michael Ilardi, President
-We are very short on security staff; Rich is picking up extra hours and is working late nights for us and we are allowing him to take the truck home at times. We have checked with our insurance, and it does not affect it and we have given him permission. 
OFFICE REPORT
· Report not included


SITE MANAGER’S REPORT
· 
July 2022 report distributed by email.

Discussion: None
MAINTENANCE REPORT
· Report not included
TREASURER’S REPORT
-Through July: Collected 96% of dues 
-Spent $1.2 million through July 

-Some areas are over, so we are paying attention to that

-Cash Summary: we are in a good position

-The approved motion to move $75,000 from CC cash into the CC Reserve Fund: that did not happen yet but will happen when Ryan gets back in the office.

-Net income CC: $416,000, pending Camp expenses and other offsets will reduce this amount
-Bar and Rental: $56,000

-Festival Day: $18,000 
-All of our income is higher than the past
-Preschool: we have turned the budget into the new year. Holly and Caitlin are doing great- they had $15,000 net income which is great with high enrollment, and we bumped the tuition 10% this year which helped. 

LEGAL COUNSEL’S REPORT

· Nothing for the public portion of the meeting

Discussion:  
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Glen Katz, Athletics Committee: Bar is open because our Women’s Softball Team won their 5th straight championship, and our men are in first place going into the playoffs. 

Kristen Neu, Marketing Committee: Facebook: POA page needs to be original source of information. We were able to see data that spoke to that effort, and it is working. 

When sending event information for Devon to post- be sure to talk to your committees to make sure all the information is included for the post. Date/time/place…ect. 

Keep in mind Target Audiences: We should be using email lists to pocketed information for specific group. Really work on your email lists from the office so people do not miss. 

OLD BUSINESS

MOTION #2: Revised Motion to hire Markovski to remove trees & branches at the Circus Pool at a cost of $3,305.38 & 25% of monies to come from 503.09 & the remaining 75% to come from Camp/Country Club.

Motion by: Steven Koenigsberg, Director

2nd by: Mike Ilardi, President 

Discussion: 











Motion Carried
NEW BUSINESS
Office:  Application for Household Membership (1): Approved
MOTION #3: Motion to approve a new title of Accounting Specialist & salary for Ryan Milelli as previously discussed in closed caucus 

Motion by: Mike Ilardi, President


2nd by:  Mark Kempner, Director
Motion Carried

MOTION #4: Motion to obtain POA Board approval for the following 2022 ballot question & explanation to be put to the community. Question: Should the WML POA replace the existing 6 tennis courts with a Multi-Purpose Sports Complex? The proposed footprint consists of a multi-purpose sports area, 3 tennis courts and 4 pickleball courts, using post tension concrete, permit and fees up to $500K. Monies to come from the Capital Improvement Fund ($500K). 

Motion by: Daryl Macellaro, Director


2nd by:  Pat Degnan, Director

Discussion: 


-Need to fix the date in the explanation to the April 21, 2021, for when the language was agreed on. Agreed on by majority. 

-Why are we talking about the Sinking Fund if it is not involved? We want the community to know there is still other funds that are available since this will deplete from the Capital Improvement Fund. 


-We should take out the 2/3rd wording. Agreed on by majority of the board. 


-This won’t be discussed on the 2nd annual meeting; this will happen on the ballot. 

-Take out the mention of the 2nd Annual Meeting and saying, “following 2022 ballot question”. Agreed on by majority of the board. 


-Are we expecting any other motion on this? Only if a board member is going to bring one up tonight. 

-Leave language as is. Agreed on by majority.  Unclear what this is referring to
-This vote by the board is to put the question on the ballot, not if individual board members support the project or not. This is simply to vote on offering it on the ballot and let the community decide. 

Motion Carried

MOTION #5: Motion to approve $1,550 for The ESP Couple: Larry & Raven to perform on 1/21/23. Funds to be used from scholarship based on monies from ticket sales. This will not overspend the funds available
Motion by: Pat Degnan, Director

2nd by:  Mike Ilardi, Director


Discussion: None

Motion Carried

MOTION #6: Motion to spend up to $7,800 to purchase new outdoor deck furniture from Pelican Sport Center Inc of Morris Plains. Monies to come from 
Country Club.

Motion By: Mike Stocknoff, Director  


2nd by: Mike Ilardi, President 


Discussion: 

Motion Carried

2023 BUDGET REVIEW: Led by Joanne Machalaba, Treasurer 

· 1. Athletics

· Discussion: Current expenses have not hit the budget yet, so we have spent more than is represented. We have added several teams in our community so uniforms will go up. 

· 2. Beaches

· Requesting a 3% increase

· 353.01: Swim Lessons – Revenue has increased considerably this year with more students (100+) and using the lifeguards as instructors.  The expense comes out of that lifeguard salary line.  Budget committee advised for 2023 to move the revenue to Country Club, to be consistent with similar activities and have a Country Club offset to cover the lifeguard instructor expense.     
· 502.22 Chemicals: Line of where we are at currently is not represented. The chemicals for open and close are billed separately/outside the open and close line. There will be an increase later in the summer.  
· 3. Boat Dock/House

· Correction: This has been increased to $10,000 for a T-dock and one additional dock section. 
· The beach 2 dock was originally designed to be a sailboat dock and we repurposed it as a pontoon dock, now we want to expand it. Confirm bulkhead is adequate for more motorboats should an extension be added.   
· There has been a lot of interest to add spots from the community, our committee understands there are limitations on that. 
· 4. Civic Affairs

· No comments

· 5. Community Planning & Engineering

· Correction: number should be $15,000 

· Increase is for preschool building engineering. Project would be a CC expense; the engineering and planning would be a POA expense.  Current estimate on the project is $100,000. 
· 6. Festival Day

· No comments

· 7. Furniture/Reno

· No comments

· 8. General & Administrative

· 547.00 Credit Card Fees- We are currently making slightly more than we are paying out as we work to find the balance.
· 9. House Operations

· Increase is 13%
· 517.08 repair roof- increase is to buy materials and repaint the one side of the ballroom, labor will be done by volunteers. 
· 10. Insurance
· 519.01: Preliminary estimates from insurance broker are a 7% increase
· 11. Lake

· Correction: Line 521.06 should be $1,000 

· 12. Lake Reclamation

· 522.07: Lake raking was not needed this year, but we want to keep the budget for 2023, in case it is needed.   

· 522.18: Vendors have told us to expect an increase  
· 13. Maintenance

· 525.10 Maintenance Salary-Will be used to either hire people or for overtime of current staff. 
· 14. Newsletter/Communications

· Monthly meeting has not happened yet, budget to be updated
· 15. Parking Lots

· No comment

· 16. Plaques and Awards

· No comment

· 17 Security

· No Comment

· 18. Real Estate Taxes

· No Comment 
· 19. Senior Citizens

· 535.01 Bus Trips: Increase due to fuel 
· 20. Utilities

· No Comments

· 21. Women’s Club

· A lot of expenses will happen in the fall and haven’t hit yet. 
· 22. Youth Activities

· No Comments

· 23. Property Rights- Legal Fees

· No Comments

· 24. Special Funds

· Note: Preschool work prelim estimates are $100,000
· Dues after discussion: $871 per household
GOOD AND WELFARE
Stu Joseph, 25 Old Middletown Road: Bar and Rental Motion needs more details about what the purchase is. 

Joanne Machalaba: Thank Stu for his work on the budget and will be leading the first annual meeting with Ryan. 

Chris Kleinwaks: Wondering when the preschool renovation will be happening and what the plan will be for the kids. 

Mike Ilardi: We know we will have to plan for that, we are in the very early stages. 

Deirdre Fretz: Is the propane just for pool heating? Yes. 

MOTION TO ADJOURN AT 9:50p.m. 
Motion by: Michael Ilardi, President
2nd by: Mike Stocknoff, Director
Next Board Meeting is Wednesday, September 14, 2022 @ 8:00 p.m. 
Written & Submitted by: Devon Maloney  
Approved by: Michael Ilardi, President
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